
ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 
 

BOYD COUNTY, US 60 
ITEM NO. 9-8400.00 

 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 23, 2011 

5:00 P.M. TO 7:00 PM LOCAL TIME 
BOYD COUNTY COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE 

FRANKS COMMUNITY BUILDING 
1758 ADDINGTON RD., ASHLAND, KY  

(Located at the Boyd County Fairgrounds) 
 

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet has scheduled a public informational meeting regarding 
the widening of US 60 south of Ashland between I-64 and the US 60/KY 180 intersection at 
Cannonsburg consisting of four driving lanes with shoulders. The meeting will follow an open 
house format with a project overview at 5:15 p.m. and 6:15 p.m.  Maps of the alternatives being 
considered will be available.  Information and comments gathered will be considered as the 
design progresses. 
 
During the meeting, individuals will be able to view displays and ask questions one on one with 
Department representatives.  A questionnaire/comment sheet will be distributed facilitating 
public comment.  Oral and written comments can be made during and after the meeting, 
Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. local time until June 7, 2012 at the Department 
of Highways District 9 Office, located at 822 Elizaville Avenue in Flemingsburg, P. O. Box 347, 
Kentucky 41041.  The materials presented during the meeting will also be made available at 
that location during the same time period. 
 
All oral and written comments will become part of the official meeting record.  Once compiled, 
the meeting record and other supporting documentation will be made available for review and 
copying only after an Open Records Request has been received and approved.  All Open 
Records Requests must be submitted to the Transportation Cabinet, Office of Legal Affairs, 
Transportation Office Building, 200 Mero Street, Frankfort, Kentucky  40622. 
 
Information concerning Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act will be available for 
anyone interested in signing up for this important process.   
 
In accordance with the “Americans with Disabilities Act,” if you have a disability for which the 
Transportation Cabinet needs to provide accommodations, please notify us of your 
requirements by May 21, 2012.  This request does not have to be in writing.  Please contact 
Darrin Eldridge, P.E., at the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, District 9 address above or call 
(800) 817-2551. 


